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WATCH FOR MOTORCYCLES AND SAVE A LIFE! 

 

To the Members & Friends of Gaston CBA 



CBA / ABATE of NC, GASTON COUNTY                                      
March 2017             2016 NC Legislative Chapter of Year 
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PO Box 22, Lowell, NC 28098 / www.gastoncountycba.com   

President’s Message—  

        Reminder —our meetings are now being held on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.                                                             

THIS IS IMPORTANT:  Again I am asking you to take an interest in this because it is important to the bikers that visit our 
state as well as us.  There is a plan to resurface the Blue Ridge Parkway with “chip seal.”   This is a terrible surface for 
motorcycle riding, so we need you to contact your US Senator and US Representative and tell them we are NOT ok with 
this.  I have put a sample letter in this newsletter that you can use as a guide.  Please contact your representative con-
cerning this very important issue.  To contact your representative, go to www.house.gov and www.senate.gov.  It’s very 
simple, so take the time to make your concerns known.  We all love to ride the Parkway and we certainly don’t need our 
brothers and sisters getting hurt on a surface that is not compatible with motorcycles.  It doesn’t matter if you live in NC or 
not, please contact your Representatives because this will be a problem for all of us if this succeeds. 
    I’ve thought a lot about what we should say to bikers or people that love motorcycles about why they should belong to 
the CBA and I’m sure you have also.  It’s hard to make people understand what we do although we know what we are 
working for. Although our organization is not “life altering”  and we are not going to cure an illness or do some of the other 
things that charitable organizations do, BUT we are a very important organization.  MRO groups like ours can make riding 
that bike of yours safer, more enjoyable and hopefully in the future—without being profiled.  We work hard to get people in 
cars to see us and understand what distractive driving can do to us or our family who might be on the bike with us.  If you 
remember, I put something in the February newsletter that James Buckner said at our State Meeting.  If we had every 
biker in NC as members in the CBA, there would be nothing we couldn’t accomplish.  And that is the honest truth because 
those folks listen to numbers.  I’m asking you to go out and talk to your friends about joining the CBA.  There is Gaston, 
other chapters across the state and at-large memberships.  We just want you to be active in recruiting people to a group 
that will look after your / their concerns.  And by the way, what are your concerns?  We work on an agenda every year, so 
if you are concerned about something that needs to be addressed, please let one of our officers know. 
     I keep thinking that Mother Nature is going to slap us again with winter weather.  We have been spoiled this past 
month with unseasonable good riding weather.  I love the seasons, but as Peewee & I get older, we find it’s a lot more fun 
to ride when it’s 65+.  I’m sure there are some of you that still ride in cold weather and I remember when we use to ride 
even in the snow and ice, but my friends as you get older it’s harder to stay warm.  I keep suggesting to Peewee that we 
need to get heated coats, pants and gloves but I think I’m going to hit him in the head with a brick before he hears me.       
Seriously before you start your riding season, please check your bike (tires, battery, change the oil, etc.) because we want 
you to be safe plus prepared. 
      We have several bills coming up in the NC General Assembly.  Charlie Boone has some information for you in this 
newsletter, so please read and do as he is asking.  It doesn’t take much time to be involved.   
      We have a lot going on in our area this month.  From a toy run breakfast to parties to rides.  We are aware that you 
can’t support all these events, but we hope you can at least attend some of them.  Sometimes we are overwhelmed with 
all that goes on in the biker world.  And it’s hard to financially commit to all of these events especially for young families 
with children, older bikers that live on social security, the unemployed, the single mom with kids, or a dad doing the right 
thing and paying child support.  Sometimes we can attend but maybe not contribute money to the event.  Well folks that is  
perfectly all right in my book. I would rather see your face and not contribute than not see you.  And it’s a joy for me        
because we are not able to get out as much as we would like to, so I’m looking forward to seeing you a bunch this month!  
Now let’s hope Peewee cooperates and stays healthy. lol 
      The Homestead is having a raffle of a new IPhone 6sPLUS to raise money to help with expenses.  As you can see in 
our financial report, we are still in the red.  We have people that have made pledges but are not sending them in.  Are you 
one of these folks?  If so, please send in your pledge.  But the best thing you can do is to support your homestead.  I 
know there are a lot of places in this area that attracts your attention but they are “for profit” establishments and in the 
scheme of things are only out to make that profit.  We only want to survive.  Pay the rent and the utilities.  We’ve added 
karaoke because you asked for it.  We’ve also added other things that you asked for and that we think you will like.  And 
the Homestead has NEVER been cleaner thanks to Donna & Angela.  We would like to offer entertainment, but until we 
build up our treasury, there is no way we can do it.  If you would like to see something changed at the Homestead, please 
contact Donna, Angela or myself.  And if you have a problem or concern, we really want to hear about it.  We would love 
to hear your ideas on how to increase participation at the Homestead, so let us hear from you. 
 

Respectfully 
Jill 

http://www.house.gov
http://www.senate.gov


Gaston County CBA / Meeting Minutes / February 14, 2017 

Meeting was held at the Gaston County Homestead with the Meeting being called to order by Jill Stillwell. Pete McGinnis 
led us with the opening prayer followed by Jill leading the Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                     
President (Jill Stillwell) – Jill thanked Angela Helms and Clover Cycle for providing the food tonight. Thank you to eve-
ryone who participated volunteered and donated items in and for the Polar Bear Run.  Please keep everyone who has 
gone down on bikes the last couple of days in your prayers.                                                                                                                         
Legislation -  Lobby Day in Raleigh was Wednesday, February 1

st
 (Jill, Peewee and Donna attended from Gaston).  We 

met with State Senators Harrington and Curtis and State Representatives Torbett, Bumgardner, Hastings, and Saine.  
We discussed the Equal Access to Public Parking, Anti-Profiling, Making “No Texting Law” into a “Distracted Driving 
Law” and make it a “Careless and Reckless Driving” offense if an injury causing accident occurs, Freedom of choice re-
garding helmet usage for those 21 and older, and the “Chip Seal” resurfacing project scheduled for the Blue Ridge Park-
way.  It was a very informative and productive day.  Copies of the CBA Legislative Agenda for 2017 are available at the 
homestead, listed in the newsletter each month, or you can contact Donna for copies.                                                                     
CBA, Homestead and Other Area Events –                                                                                                                                     
February 18 – Homestead Valentine’s Party @ 8 pm                                                                                                                         
February 23 – Gaston County Toy Run meeting @ 7 pm at Hillbilly’s BBQ on Garrison Blvd.                                                              
February 25 – Carolina Thunder – Auction starting @ 5 pm, proceeds to benefit Webb Street School                                        
March 4 – Gaston County Toy Run Breakfast – Gastonia Dodge on Franklin Blvd – starts at 8 am (there will be 3                     
     breakfast fundraisers this year)                                                                                                                                     
March 4 – Homestead Spring Thaw Party @ 8 pm, Karaoke.  Also celebrate Jill & Peewee’s 55th Wedding Anniversary 
March 7 – CBA Events Committee and Officer’s Meeting @ 7 pm @ the Homestead                                                                 
March 11 – Red’s Dice Run                                                                                                                                                           
March 14 – CBA General Meeting at the Homestead (dinner 6:15 pm $5 each, meeting 7 pm)                                                           
March 18 – Homestead St. Patrick’s Party @ 8 pm, Karaoke                                                                                                        
March 25 – CT – Boston Butt sale $35 (9-11 lbs. each), raffle tickets (contact a member for more info- pickup @ 4pm) 
April 1 – CBA Annual Freedom Ride into SC (very different format this year) It will be $10 per person and                                         
   the ride will be approximately 85 miles one-way (approximately 170 round trip) from the homestead in SC.                         
May 7 – Sunday – Open House will be held from 1 pm to 3 pm.  30 free new memberships will be randomly given away 
that day.  Griz is donating the money to cover the costs of these 30 free memberships.                                                                  
Bike Nights: Cycle Gear 2

nd
 Thursday of each month                                                                                                                           

Homestead (Donna/Angela) - The homestead is open on Friday and Saturday’s at 7:00 pm.  Please contact Jill Still-
well, Donna Barnett or Angela Helms if you would like to volunteer at the Homestead or use the building.  The building is 
available for anyone to use including renting it for parties, etc.                                                                                                                   
The Homestead is currently selling raffle tickets for an IPhone 6S Plus for $5 each or 5 tickets for $20.  There are 
only 300 tickets.  The phone will be given away April 8

th
 @ Creekside.  You do not have to be present to win.  Please 

contact Angela, Donna, Jill, Pete, Griz or T-Mac if you would like to purchase tickets.                                                                   
Please use common courtesy when tagging photos with the CBA and the Homestead.  Please return borrowed koozies 
to the homestead or drop some off if you have extras that can be donated.  Thanks.                                                                          
Newsletter –   Anyone can submit articles of motorcycle interest for the newsletter.  Just remember to site your source 
and include a link if possible.  Items for the newsletter are due to Jill Stillwell by the 20

th
 each month.                                             

Vice President (Angela) – Angela reminded everyone to let her know if they have any questions or concerns.                            
Secretary (Donna Barnett) – We have 322 members (282 renewals, 40 Life, and 21 juniors).  Please sign in each time 
you come to the homestead.  Please remember to contact Donna if you have changes to your contact information 
(address, phone, or email) (deb2334@yahoo.com).  You can save the chapter up to $25/year by receiving the newsletter 
online.  New member packets are available – please see/contact Donna if you need one.  Renewals are included in the 
weekly emails, the monthly newsletter and are posted at the homestead.  Memberships: single - $20, couple - $30 
Treasurer (Pete McGinnis) – Pete read the treasurer’s report.  Motion made and approved to accept the reports.  
Please contact Pete if you have any questions about the reports or would like to see them.                                                               
Master Sergeant at Arms (Jason Beck) – Absent.                                                                                                                      
MSAP – Please contact Jeff Reif if you are interested in 
becoming the MSAP coordinator for Gaston County or an 
instructor.                                                                                                                                                                                          
Products – Shirts are $15 each or 2 for $25 (There are 
both men’s and women’s shirts).  Please see an officer if 
you are interested in helping with products.  “Watch for                   
Motorcycles” Gaston County CBA decals are also available 
for $1.00 each.                                                                                       
Old Business –                                                                                         
New Business –                                                                                       
Motion to Adjourn and closing prayer – Made and 
Passed.  Pete provided the closing prayer.                                             
Respectfully submitted,                                                                     

Donna Barnett, Secretary 

mailto:deb2334@yahoo.com


SAMPLE LETTER TO YOUR US SENATER 
AND US HOUSE REPRESENTATIVE: 

Dear Senator ______________                                    
(or Dear Representative _________________): 

I am writing to express my dissatisfaction with 
an upcoming road project on the Blue Ridge 
Parkway in North Carolina.  It seems that the 
plan is to use a chip seal method to resurface 
150 miles of the parkway in NC.  This is not a 
good idea for many reasons.  Using this method 
will certainly cause a spike in the accident/
injury/fatality rates among motorcyclists.  
When motorcyclist finds that the road is not 
safe, there will be a corresponding decrease in 
the tourism dollars that come into the area.  
And motorcyclists do bring a lot of tourism        
dollars into that area.  The savings in mainte-
nance dollars will be offset by the loss of dollars 
in that industry.  Please take action to amend 
this project to a safer method.  I would be very 
willing to provide you reasons why this is  not a 
good idea, should you wish more information.   

Thank you for your help. 

Your signature, address and phone number 

 

FYI:  If you get a request for more information, 
please forward the request to Charlie Boone, 
CBA/ABATE of NC Legislative Director, 1509 
Carroll Heights Rd., Zebulon NC 
27957,Fbird54@bellsouth.net or 919 269-4193  

9205 East Independence Blvd., Matthews, NC 28105                                                                 

We now accept 

credit cards 

mailto:Fbird54@bellsouth.net




Vice President’s Message— 
 

Over the last couple of months, we have lost members of the biker family.   Please keep the families in your prayers.  Last month in 

the newsletter, I stated how people should come together as a family, there has been a lot of changes but more changes need to 

happen for everyone to come Together as a whole.  Please do not forget we have a Dice Run for Red Justice March 11, while he 

was being a road guard for the Toy Run, his bike was hit by a car while trying to protect us.  The proceeds will go to get his bike 

back on the road.  I had talked with Red and he stated and              

monies left after fixing his bike he will give back to the Toy Run.   

I also want to remind everyone to come out to the homestead 

and show your support.  If anyone has any suggestion or ideas 

for the Homestead, please Contact Donna or myself we would 

love your input.  The homestead is raffling off an IPhone 6s plus, 

all proceeds go to the homestead. The winner will be announced 

at Creek Side Rally April 8.  I wish everyone good health and ride 

safe. 

Thank you,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Angela Helms, Gaston CBA Vice President 



HOMESTEAD RAFFLE 

IPhone 6sPLUS (NEW) 

$5 FOR 1 TICKET / 5 FOR $5 TICKETS 

We only printed 300 tickets, so you 

have a really good chance to win this 

phone.  

Phone will be given away on                                        

April 8th @ Creekside.  

Tickets are available at the             

Homestead or from Donna Barnett, 

Angela Helms, Pete McGinnis,             

Griz Tench or Jill Stillwell 

 

Do you know of an area business or            

individual that would like to be a      

Gaston CBA  Sponsor?  If so, please 

contact our Sponsor Chairperson 

Gabby Mintz @ 704 866-4068 or 

email her at:  

ncharleygurl@yahoo.com  

This month Blue Ridge Harley                 

Davidson is offering some discounts 

to Gaston CBA  members.  Check 

their ad out.   

We have cards available at the  

Homestead that you can leave at any 

sponsor to let them know you are a 

CBA member and you support their 

business. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR GASTON COUNTY CBA,                                                                                                              

GASTON COUNTY HOMESTEAD AND AREA EVENTS   

CBA, Homestead and Other Area Events –   

3/4   8am until food runs out:  Gaston Toy Run for Kids Breakfast Fundraiser (see flyer)                                                                                       
3/4   8pm:  Spring Thaw Party @ The Homestead plus celebrate Jill & Peewee’s 55th Wedding Anniversary  

3/7   6:30pm:  Homestead Committee; 7: Events Committee; 7:30: Officers Meeting                                      
3/9   7pm: General Meeting (Phat Phil providing food at 6:15—Cost $5)                                                            
3/11 10am: Dice Run for Red (see flyer)                                                                                                          
3/18  8pm: St. Patrick’s Day Party at the Homestead.  Karaoke (see flyer)                                                                                                                       
3/18  Cleveland CBA Chili Cook-off.  Chili ready @ 5pm for purchase (see their FB page for details)                 
3/25  Carolina Thunder Boston Butt Sale $35 (9-11 lbs.), raffle tickets (contact a member for more info)      4/1    
CBA Annual Freedom Ride into SC (see flyer—very different format this year)                                   
4/7,8,9   Creekside Rally                       
5/7   Gaston CBA Open House—Griz Tench will give away 30 NEW Memberships                                                                                                                               

Gaston County Homestead is open on Friday & Saturday Nights at 7pm .                                                                               

The Homestead is available for rent.  We also need workers for the Homestead, so please volunteers.                                                                                                                                                                            







 

Gaston County CBA Polar Bear Run—2/4/2017 

Income:        

 Ride            $ 790.00    

 Raffle            $ 215.00    

 PayPal Raffle    $   30.00  

   Total Income:  $1,035.00                                        

Expenses:   

 Best Hand  $    75.00   

 Worst Hand $    25.00   

 Food  $  102.64   

 Facebook Boost $    15.71   

 All Stops Payout $    20.00 

   Total Expenses:  $  238.35 

    Total Income:  $796.65 

20% to the State Treasurer—$ 159.33    

EVENT PROFT:     $ 637.32 

Our Sincere Condolences to extended to   

Don Grant and his  family, on the death of 

his Father, Donald Jerry Grant Sr.  Don is    

a Gaston CBA Member & Sponsor.   





 

ATTENTION:  Did you make a pledge to support the Homestead?  If so, are 

you sending that pledge in every month?  We have people that pledged 

but have yet to send their pledge in.  PLEASE MAIL YOUR PLEDGE! 

 PLEASE CHECK THE RENEWAL LIST FOR YOUR NAME! 

 Membership can be renewed by PayPal using our website:  

www.gastoncountycba.com or by mailing it to Gaston County CBA, PO Box 

22,  Lowell NC 28098, at any event where the CBA is set up or in person at 

the Gaston County Homestead.   

This is a call for action and your support.     The membership of Gaston CBA 

voted to ask each member to make a commitment to support the Gaston County 

Homestead.   If you are a new member or an old member who has not mage a com-

mitment, we are asking that each member commit to sending at least $5 per month 

to help support the homestead.  Send your check (made out to Jill Stillwell) to Pete 

McGinnis, PO Box 22, Lowell NC 28098.  Do not make the check out to Gaston CBA 

because that will go into the CBA account or you can go online to our website and 

pay your commitment by using your debit or credit card by using PayPal.  That 

way we can leave that amount in the PayPal account until it is needed.  The Homestead account is strictly cash so that’s 

why we are asking you to make the check out to one person and mail it to another.  That way we have accountability 

for you.  The Homestead is a place for all bikers.  It’s not just the CBA Home.  You don’t even need to be a member of 

CBA to commit to the Homestead.  We would love for all the area organizations to help by ending their runs at the 

Homestead.   It would really help on the rent and utilities.   Why give your money to a business when you can help keep 

the Homestead open?    We are also renting out the homestead for weddings and/or receptions,  parties of all kinds 

and Celebration of Life or Memorial services.   If you want additional information contact Donna, Angela or Jill.                                                                                                                                 

January 2017 

William Gerald Bryant 
Andrew & Cecily Duncan 
Joshua & Shanna Dunn 
Jamie & Aundria Grigg 
Steven Huffman 
Allan McGinnis 
Crystal Moore 
Kat Oglesby 
Bill & Jackie Starnes 
Chris Thomas 
Bill Withers 
James & Barbara Mills 
Tammy Woodard 

February 2017 
Guy & Carla Zeuner  
Roy "Pete" & Jennifer McGinnis  
Lewis & Kathy Cox   
Richard Cleveland  
Blake-Marie Farris     
Dwynn Greene 
Sandy Goldsborough 
Gerald & Darlene Helms  
Denise Johnson  
Robbie Kirkland  
Jessica Lewallen  
Michael & Amanda Pleasant  
Randy Randolph 
Teresa Randolph 
Terri "Crash" Riding  
Mack Sutton 
Bev Peavy 
Oliver Crawford  
Jerome & Andrea Kale  
Kevin Novinc  
Don Grant  
John Teague  
Meredith Thornburg  
Ronnie Worley  
Lori Tolbert 

March 2017 
Alan & Cathy Cloninger 
Danny Surgeon 
Aaron & Lindsey Dudley 
Larry & Angela Freeman 
Brad & Wendy Helms 
Christopher Hopkins 
Ron Huggins 

Have an easy assignment for everyone to do this week.  

If you have a voter registration card, it may have valuable info on it for you. 

If you don't know who represents you in the NC General Assembly, go to ncleg.net 
and find out. 

Then send them an email requesting that they co-sponsor the bills that we are 
supporting. 

If you haven't read the bills, pull them up and read them. 

The helmet freedom of choice bills are HB91 and SB66. These are identical bills 

The equal access bill is HB28. 

 

Here is a sample: Dear Representative Soandso, Please consider co-sponsoring 
both HB28 and HB91. Thank you. 

Add your name & address so they will know that you are a constituent. 

 

Or: Dear Senator Soandso, Please consider co-sponsoring SB66. Thank you. 

Add your name & address so they will know that you are a constituent. 

 

Easy peasy. Be involved. 

 RENEWALS:  January—March 2017 From Charlie Boone, Legislative Director for CBA/ABATE of NC 



The View Past the Handlebars (Reprinted with permission from the MRF Reports—January/February 2017)                                                                    

Eagles and Canaries   What is it with eagles?  For many decades now the eagle has been associated with bikers and motorcycles.  They’re 

embroidered on our patches, painted on our bikes, printed on our shirts and inked on our bodies.  Sharp beaks, razor talons, fierce eyes, 

feathers flaring—they’re everywhere we look and have become as iconic as the bar and shield of Harley-Davidson, the swooping letters of 

the Triumph logo or the seemingly-obligatory wet t-shirt contest at a biker rally.                                                                                                                            

 But why the eagle?  Sure, there’s the obvious reason that the bald eagle is our national bird and appears on everything from our 

money to the Great Seal of the United States.  There’s the long-running association going back to the Roman Empire of the bird as a symbol 

of power.  And even I’ll admit that the eagle sure looks a lot more intimidating than, say, the tufted titmouse.  I wonder though, if we      

motorcyclists picked the wrong winged critter to be our flying mascot. Perhaps it’s time to consider another bird for the eagle’s lofty perch.                                                        

 I propose to you, my fellow riders,  a possible replacement: the lowly canary.  The diminutive yellow bird has long been considered 

a sentinel species, an animal used to detect threats to humans by providing advance warning of danger.  You’ve probably heard the term, 

“canary in a coal mine,” a phrase that’s rooted in history.  As early as 1913 coat miners would bring caged canaries into the mine tunnels to 

det4ect the presence of carbon monoxide.  Because of the bird’s rapid breathing rate and a higher metabolism, it would become short of 

breath and cease singing long before the harmful gas could kill the miners.  It alerted others early on that they were at risk and should take 

action immediately before it was too late.                                                                                                                                                                                               

 There’s a lot we could learn from the lowly canary.  Too often we allow our fellow motorcyclists to succumb to apathy, only taking 

flight when there’s carrion to feast on.  I’d rather be the canary, sounding the alert that immediate action is neede4d before the situati9n 

becomes dangerous, a sentinel of freedom alerting others of the impending threat of freedom-hating action that could spell the death of 

our way of life.  The canary is a bird I’d be proud to emulate:  ever vigilant, always sounding the warning when needed that we’re under 

attack.  I’ll leave the role of looking scary to others with sharper talons and bigger wings. 

The Ghostrider. 



2016 GASTON CBA OFFICERS                                                                                                                                 
If you have any questions, suggestions or complaints concerning YOUR Chapter, please contact your officers.                                    

 

 

MASTER SERGENT AT ARMS: 
Jason Beck 
704 472-8674 
iamjbeck@yahoo.com 
 

PRESIDENT & NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 
Jill Stillwell 
704 922-5437 / 704 913-7281 
jillstillwell@bellsouth.net 
 
 
 
VICE PRESIDENT: 
Angela Helms 
980 429-3948 
bcecarrigan@gmail.com 
 
 
 
SECRETARY: 
Donna Barnett 
704 287-4309 
deb2334@yahoo.com 

 
TREASURER: 
Pete McGinnis 
704 616-7152 
mcginnis.pete@gmail.com  

 

 
Gaston CBA Treasurer’s Report 

January 2017 
 
Beginning Balance :     $1,610.62 
      Income: 
 $    150.00 Newsletter sponsor 
  $    475.00 New & Renewals 
 $      60.00 Newsletter Food Sponsor 
            $      25.00 Products   
  Total Income: $  710.00 
     Expenses: 
 $       67.86 Area Officers Meeting 
 $     100.00 Christmas Party 
            $     300.00 Entertainment  
            $       59.00 Internet 
            $     107.08 Lobby Day 
            $     204.07 Newsletter 
            $       78.91 State Meeting 
            $       88.79 Trash 
       Total Expenses: $ 1,005.71 
 
Ending Balance (1/31/2017) -         $ 1,314.91 
Respectfully submitted by:  Pete McGinnis, 

Treasurer for CBA & Homestead—If you have any 

questions at all about the CBA or Homestead report, 

please contact Pete at the information listed below.   

 Homestead Treasurer’s Report                                

  January 2017                                                                  

Beginning Balance:                  ($ 451.58)           

 Income:                                                                      

 $   721.19  Concession stand donations                                            

 $   150.00  Power (Gerald next door)                                            

 $   135.00  Donations / Pledges 

                              Total Income: $1,006.19                       

  

 Expenses:                                                             

 $      415.00  Power Bill                                            

 $      660.00  Rent                                                                                                

 $        69.04  Concession Stand Supplies   

 $          3.26  Fees & Charges                                

        

   Total Expenses: $ 1,147.30 

Ending Balance – 1/31/2017    ( $592.69)                                  

If you have any questions concerning the Homestead 

Account, please contact Pete McGinnis.  We need 

your help to get us out of this hole.   

SERGEANT AT ARMS 

All of our officers are involved in the Legislative part of our Chapter but we 

really need a Chairperson.  Are you interested?  If so. Please contact Jill. 

         Crystal Moore           James Jordan        Jeff Henderson        Eric McGugan 

mailto:iamjbeck@yahoo.com
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